SELECTMEN'S MEETING MAY 22, 1995

MINUTES WILL NOT BECOME OFFICIAL UNTIL ACCEPTED AT THE NEXT SELECTMEN'S MEETING ON JUNE 5,1995.

Chairman Dan Moreau called the meeting to order at 7:00 P.M., all members were present except Tim who joined them at 8:00 P.M.. Moe read aloud the minutes from May 15, 1995. Ed motioned to accept the minutes, Kevin second it and it was unanimous.

- 1. Treasurer's Report: Laurie read aloud the Treasurer's Report.
- 2. Roads: Gary said that the road crew worked on ditching roads that they will be surfacing this summer. He added that they have been mixing the ditching material with gravel from the pit to use for a surface gravel.
- 3. Paving Bids: There was discussion and Moe asked if they could hold a workshop with Tom to discuss the matter. It was agreed to hold a workshop on Wednesday May 31, 1995 at 6:00 P.M., the matter was tabled until then.
- 4. Junkyards: There was discussion and Ed, Moe and Kevin agreed that they should take complaints as they come in instead of riding around looking for violations. Dan disagreed saying that we have made three people in town come into compliance and there are other people out there still who are not. He thought that involving the State Police would be an un-Bias way of handling the issue. Ed motioned that in regards to the junkyards being investigated road by road that it be postponed indefinitely and that they take care of it on a case by case basis when the complaints come in. Kevin second it and the vote was 3 in favor, Ed, Kevin, Moe and 1 against, Dan.
- 5. Conservation Committee: Mary Charbonneau was present to to answer questions and discuss the State's proposed easement on the carry-in boat launch at Allen Pond. Mary told the Selectmen that the wording on the easement can be changed to suit the needs of the town and that the State is funding three quarters of the project and providing all the expertise plus doing all the work. She said that it will cost the town no more than \$500.00. There was discussion and the matter was tabled until the workshop on Wednesday May 31, 1995.
- 6. Lane Road: The Selectmen discussed whether there should be a special town meeting for them to sign the easement to move the road over, the matter was tabled until the next meeting when Tom will be present.
- 7. New Business Other: Moe told the Selectmen that he had a request to send Mr. Nystrom a letter on June 1st asking him to clear 20 feet of the right a way. There was discussion and Kevin

suggested that they have Tom get in touch with Mr. Nystrom and make an appointment to take a look at the right a way. Matter was tabled until the regular Selectmen's Meeting on June 5th.

Committee Reports.

Selectmen signed the weekly warrants.

Dan read aloud the announcements.

There was public discussion.

8:30 Kevin motioned to adjourn the meeting, Tim second it and it was unanimous.

Respectfully Submitted by Laurie Gilbert.

Selectmen's Workshop May 31, 1995, the minutes will not become official until accepted at the next Selectmen's Meeting on June 5, 1995.

Dan Moreau called the workshop to order at 6:30 P.M. all members were present.

- 1. Paving: The was general discussion on methods of tarring and the paving bids. Dick Stanley retired Engineer was present and gave his advice based on his 30 years of experience with the MDOT.
- 2. Carry-in Boat Launch: There was discussion concerning the right a way and the proposed Carry-in Boat Launch. Mary Charbonneau was present and the was public participation.

The workshop was adjourned at 9:00 P.M..

Respectfully Submitted by Thomas Richmond.